London HECA Forum

Committee meeting

11am, Thursday 31st January 2008

Café 171, Jerwood Space, London SE1 0LN

	1. Minutes and matters arising
	

	1.1. Lucy or Christine to do presentation on ESTAC at March AGM.
	CK

	1.2. Powergen sponsorship – GM reported that the decision was taken to the UK HECA Forum and it was decided that only those for a without any existing sponsorship could apply for the Powergen funding.  As EAGA already sponsor 50% of the London HECA Forum Secretariat costs we will not be able to receive funding from Powergen.
	

	1.3. GM has spoken to Kathy Alcock.  The proposal for a joint event has support and they have agreed that it will be practical to plan this for next year.  Initial thoughts are for a showcase event.  GM to continue to liaise with KA.
	GM

	1.4. Fuel poverty toolkit – it was agreed to wait until the National Indicators are finalised in order to review the toolkits available in light of the data required by local authorities.
	

	
	

	2. Finance Update
	

	2.1. Most subscriptions have been paid.  Final reminders will be issued in next couple of weeks to remaining handful of authorities.  
	SH

	2.2. SH to check status of EAGA sponsorship to verify that Secretariat fees have been paid.  London HECA Forum to be invoiced for the remaining half of the fees near the end of the financial year.  SH to check whether EAGA would be prepared to repeat their sponsorship next year.
	SH

	2.3. GM to check availability of Powergen sponsorship for next year.
	GM

	
	

	3. UK HECA Conference
	

	3.1. 13/14 May – Birmingham (Solihull) inc Site visits.  Details to be circulated and available on website.
	SH

	
	

	4. UK HECA Awards
	

	4.1. Another email reminder required.  If no further nominations are received the West London sub-regional boroughs will be nominated for their work with London WarmZones.
	SH

	
	

	5. Associate membership
	

	5.1. The status of the former EEACs was discussed, as SH was unclear as to whether they were continuing to operate. PG reported that Lewisham’s has closed, so just the Council contact will be required on membership lists. North East London’s and Thames and Central London’s former EEACs are still in operation and keen to continue to work with local authorities.  It was agreed to keep them on the list and review again later.
	SH

	
	

	6. Committee membership
	

	6.1. Ian Lane reported that he would be leaving Southwark in February to work in the private sector, thereby creating a vacancy on the committee. SH to confirm with Oliver his intentions with regard to his place on the committee.  All others confirmed that they are happy to stand again if nominated.  
	SH

	6.2. SH to seek nominations from members over the next month.
	SH

	6.3. IL suggested that if local authority nominations proved difficult to procure, the Constitution could be amended to allow over agencies to hold a place on the Committee, e.g. ESTAS, London WarmZones.  
	

	6.4. It was agreed that it would be useful for a member of the GLA Energy Team or the LEP staff (e.g. Simon Evans or Ross Hudson) to sit on the Committee to improve links with regional government. GM to invite.
	GM

	
	

	7. Agenda for March AGM
	

	7.1. The need for a venue was discussed.  Hammersmith and Fulham had volunteered to host a meeting this year so JD to check availability and provisionally book if available.  However, the Committee agreed that the AGM might be better held in a central London location, and it was agreed to approach the GLA again with regard to rooms at City Hall.  Hammersmith and Fulham to be on standby if not available.
	JD / SH

	7.2. Ideas for the March meeting agenda were discussed.  Speakers have already been booked for presentations on local authority obligations for the provision of EPCs.  Other presentation suggestions include New Government indicators (request a speaker from Defra), the new Energy Saving Trust Advice Service (Lucy or Christine from Islington to provide/arrange), and West London WarmZones and London Leaders (Mark Johnson to be invited).
	GM / SH

	7.3. It was agreed to line up some more local authorities to provide talks on their HECA activities and experience.  Suggestions were Barking and Dagenham, Sutton, Corporation of London, and Islington (all currently up for Beacon Status). SH to approach all and prioritise them on first come first served basis for next year’s meetings.
	SH

	
	

	8. Dates for Meetings in 2008-09
	

	8.1. SH to circulate a list of dates – NN to provide details of half terms, etc.
	SH

	
	

	9. AOB
	

	9.1. There are three important meetings taking place on 20th February.  GM is attending the ESTAS meeting and asked if anyone else were able to attend the Mayor’s conference.  No one was able to confirm availability.
	

	
	

	10. Date of next Committee Meeting
	

	10.1. To be agreed.
	


